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Racing Series  2nd Saturday each month    Lake Townsend 

    (Seminar in classroom if inclement weather) 

 

 
  

  

 2nd Annual Christmas Flotilla  

and food drive  

      Saturday, Dec. 3rd, 5—7 pm  

 Lake Townsend 
          Please bring non-perishable food items. 

 

 

 

Change of Watch  Jan. 22nd (Sunday) Bryan Park Enrichment Center 

Dec. 3rd Christmas Flotilla 

Happy Thanksgiving! 

Photo by Linda Marsh 
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HOT V Recap 

Wow! Thank you all for a wonderful HOT V Charity Regatta! We couldn't have asked for better weather 
during this exciting event. Temperatures in the low 80s on Saturday gave way to a slightly cooler Sun-
day. The winds on Saturday were perfect for three exciting races. The next day, winds were a bit lighter 

but were still enough to be fun. 

 

There were 10 Wayfarers, four Flying Scots, two Buccaneers, a Boston Whaler Harpoon, a Laser, a 
Holder 14, a Hobie TI and two of the club's Tanzers. The overall winners were Bart and Janet Streb in 
their Buccaneer Adrenaline.  Second place went to Jim and Linda Heffernan in their Wayfarer Morning 

Star, and third went to Al Schonborn and Sue Cole in Uncle Al's Wayfarer Shades, aka Glory Days. 

 

Thanks to Jerry Thompson for another outstanding job as PRO for his fifth year! Thanks also to Phil 
Leonard for organizing the Race Committee (Peter McCumber, Michael Crouch, Wesley Ivins, Jack 
Davidson, Kim Wise, Mary Krause, Phil Andrews, Phil Leonard, Chris Ford, and new members Greg 
and Grady Jones) and to Cathy Leonard for all of her help as well as her artistic contributions. Ali 
Kishbaugh, you are greatly appreciated for your organizational skills and assistance. Thanks also to the 
Grimsley High School Sailing Club for their help. Linda Marsh took photos all weekend and her time 
and wonderful photography are much appreciated. Thanks also to Scott Bogue who was the photo boat 

driver. Thanks to Uncle Al for his great pictures! 

 

A big Thank You to Jack Davidson for donating his Mistral 16 to be raffled. This was new territory for 
the HOT and it turned out very well in many ways. Lots of tickets were sold but we were still short of 
the goal. Everyone was anxious to have the raffle drawn on Saturday and with the help of Nancy 
Torkewitz, who quietly bought the remaining raffle tickets in Elizabeth Plageman’s name, we made it! 
Nancy really wanted to see Elizabeth win and her generosity is amazing! A heartfelt thanks to all, and 
especially Nancy, for making the raffle a wonderful and happy event. (Elizabeth and her family took 

Elizabeth’s new boat out on the lake for the first time on the Saturday following the regatta.) 

 

Please support the businesses who generously supported HOT V. They are: EW Process (Phil Leonard’s 
employer), Adventure Lion (Dry Bags), Costco, Havana Phil's Cigar Company (go see his place!), The 
Fresh Market, All Pets Considered, Balance Day Spa, Oreck, The Biltmore Estate, Annapolis Perform-
ance Sailing, Big Burger Spot (great burgers!), Chick-Fil-A, Jared, Little Caesar's Pizza, Jet's Pizza, 
Mind/Body/Fitness Yoga, Planet Fitness, Artisan Art and Framing (beautiful photo of Figure 8 Island), 
Matt Stalnaker (guitar lessons which garnered lots of bids!), Carol Moates (two beautiful watercolor 
paintings), Becky Clodfelter (a wonderful water color painting, framed), InfoLink (John Kuzmier, who 
insisted his donation must buy "good" beer!), Triad Paw Prints (T-shirts), US Sailing, Total Wine, R. H. 
Barringer (beer), Natty Greene’s, Texas Road House (peanuts, salad and bread), Stamey's BBQ, Golden 
Corral (baked spaghetti), Lowe's Foods (great fried chicken), Panera, Biscuitville, John Hemphill (three 
nights at his mountain chalet), Mediterraneo Restaurant, Porter House Restaurant, Country Kitchen Res-
taurant, Balance Day Spa, Sonny’s BBQ, Jared and last but not least, Little River Crafts (Eric Rasmus-
sen). I hope no one was overlooked. These companies and several of our members gave so generously 

and everyone is much appreciated. 

 

The final amount we raised for Earlier.org is not available yet, but as of this writing we are short of our 
goal. Please help us get closer to our goal of $10,000 by making a contribution to HOT V at earlier.org. 

We also have some awesome HOT V t-shirts available for $20. 

 

Trish McDermott 
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Photos 

by 

Linda 

Marsh 

Tom Bews launching his boat Jack Davidson cheerfully 

helping the Race Committee 
Scott Bogue the 

photo boat operator 

Jerrry Thompson, 

PRO extraordinaire! 

Phil Andrews, enthusiastic 

Scat boat driver 

Sue Cole, Uncle Al’s  

able crew 

Photos by Linda Marsh 



Page 6 TELL TALES  

Photos by Linda Marsh 

JC Aller, prepping his boat Andy Foreman and 

Matt Stalnaker, 

prepping T6 

A ghostly Ken Butler 

Jim Heffernan, Wayfarer 

racer extraordinaire! 

Jason Gustavson, looking for a ride 

Tom Bews and his crew, Aubry Bews and  

Elizabeth Plageman 

New member Peter McCumber 

served on the mark boat 

Ken Butler and  

John Carr 

Jerry Thompson making it look easy to 

be PRO 

Chris  Ford setting up the mark boat 
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Photos 

by 

Linda 

Marsh 

Bart and Janet Streb 

led the way 

Michelle Parish and  

Richard Johnson 

Nancy Collins and Uwe Heine 

Sue Cole and Uncle Al Schonborn 

Mary and Evan Trudeau, in their new 

Wayfarer 
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Photos by Linda Marsh 

L-Nancy Torkewitz and Robert Bouknight. 

C- Tony Krause and Luke Bolger 

R - Ken Butler and Jeanne Allamby 

AnnMarie Covington and Scott Brown in 

AnnMarie’s  new Wayfarer Intrepid 

Greg Jones and Phil Andrews 

Tom Bews and his crew 

Linda and Jim Heffernan 

Uncle Al and Sue being chased by  

AnnMarie and Scott 
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Nancy and Robert  
John Fragakis 

Stephanie DeLair and Alan Taylor  

in their new Harpoon 

Otto Afanador, always smiling and  

always helping! 

Nancy and Uwe Steve Raper crewing for JC Aller and Josh 
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Uwe and Nancy’s pretty red Wayfarer 

Tony and Luke 

Jeanne and Ken 

Matt and Andy 

Photos by 

Linda 

Marsh 
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Interclub with OHSC 

Nov. 12, 2016 

 

For those of you that cleaned the gutters instead of sailing yesterday: It was a beautiful day to sail.   

 

A beautiful day, the trees were splendid in their fall colors. Just enough wind.  A lot of great competi-
tion. There were 26 boats on the water, 17 from  OHSC and 9 from  LTYC. And fun race courses. The 
race committee utilized the lake and the winds to the best advantage. It was all great fun, followed by a 

gathering of sailors for a great post racing social.     

 

Many of the members of these clubs are members at both clubs, and why not take advantage of opportu-
nities to sail and gather with other sailors? Several of these dual members were competing on OHSC's 

team. It was a valiant battle, but LTYC did, in the end, win the day. 

 

Among the representation from LTYC were two Juniors: Luke Hayes, who did a splendid job in Laser 
match racing against Phil Andrews and with Trish, sailing on her Wayfarer along with JC Aller, was 
Jack Clodfelter, one of her students from the Jr. Sailing classes of last summer.  We are looking forward 

to seeing him out more. 

 

Thank you to all of those that came out.  It was great to see you all. 

Thank you Oak Hollow for hosting this, for the great social and for the great RC.  

 

Nancy Collins 

Let's go sailing! 

 

 

 

 

 

Want to see more HOT V pictures and news? 

In case you haven’t seen enough HOT V pictures, take a look at the wonderful report and 
pictures by Uncle Al Schonborn. Go to: 

http://wayfarer-canada.org/nostalgia/events/event.nostalgia_A-L/HOT/2016/16H 
OT_index.html  
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Please Like LTYC on facebook 

• Check in at LTYC on facebook 

• Tag us 

• Write an endorsement for LTYC 

• Like LTYC on the “Like” page 

• Post a review of LTYC on FB 

• If you need help to post pictures or a video on our page, 

please contact JC Aller at aller.jc@gmail.com 

 

We welcome contributions to the Newsletter: 

 

• Photos 

• Articles 

• Technical and how-to’s 

• Equipment you can’t live without 

• Boat maintenance 

• Sailing with your spouse 

• New member bios 

• Glossary of terms and definitions 

please submit to: newsletter@laketownsendyachtclub.com 
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Lake Townsend Yacht Club Board 

Commodore: David Duff ♦ 336-908-9754 ♦ homengso@triad.rr.com 

Vice Commodore/Races: Nancy Collins-Heine ♦ 336-585-0951 ♦ heineu@bellsouth.net 

Education/Rear Commodore: Alan Taylor ♦ 530-263-3009 ♦ alan@lakelevel.com  

Treasurer:  Hudson Barker ♦ 336-644-1060 ♦ hudsonbarker@att.net 

Secretary/History: George Bageant ♦ 336-267-0293 ♦ gbageant@hotmail.com  

Equipment: Scott Bogue ♦ 336-707-9183 ♦ scott.aomci@gmail.com  

Membership: Joleen Rasmussen ♦ 919-440-2802 ♦ joleenrasmussen@embarqmail.com 

Social: Steve Morris ♦ 336-601-1428 ♦ samorris@triad.rr.com and Wanda Williams ♦ 518-339-0431 

♦ wandawka@gmail.com 

Webmaster: Steve Raper ♦ 336-500-7309 ♦ sraper4051@outlook.com  

Mayor’s Cup/Nominating/Past Commodore: Alan Taylor ♦ 530-263-3009 ♦ alan@lakelevel.com 

Newsletter/Publicity/Social Sailing: Trish McDermott ♦ 336-707-2846 ♦ 88hawkgt650@gmail.com 

Social Media / Publicity: JC Aller ♦ 336-580-0528 ♦ aller.jc@gmail.com  

Note: Board meetings are open to all members. They are held the first Thursday of each month at 5:45. 

Greensboro Christian Church, 3232 Yanceyville St., Greensboro, NC. Share your thoughts and ideas! 

Otto Afanador, ottosolar@aol.com, (336)-269-1765 

Jeanne Allamby, jeanne.a.allamby@usps.gov, (401)-996-0198 

JC Aller, aller.jc@gmail.com, (336)-580-0528 

John Carr, carrjl_40514@yahoo.com, (859)-227-3688 

Susan Cole, sscole@triad.rr.com, (336)-707-0678 

Christopher Ford, chris_ross_ford@yahoo.com, (856)-332-0876  

Trish McDermott, 88hawkgt650@gmail.com, (336)-707-2846 

Kathy Medlin, kathy@medlin.biz, (336)-255-0069 

Steve Newgard, slnpicture@aol.com, (336)-688-4952 

Keith Smoot, keith@br1980.com, (336)-996-6734 

Marty Van Hecke, 1vanhecke@gmail.com 

William Young, woyoung@triad.rr.com, (336)-707-0295 

Want to be added to this list? Email membership@laketownsendyachtclub.com 

Sailors: Here are people Available to Crew: 
 

Lake Townsend Yacht Club Board 

Commodore: David Duff ♦ 336-908-9754 ♦ homengso@triad.rr.com 

Vice Commodore/Races: Nancy Collins-Heine ♦ 336-585-0951 ♦   

uwenancyheine@gmail.com 

Education/Rear Commodore: Alan Taylor ♦ 530-263-3009 ♦ alan@lakelevel.com  

Treasurer:  Hudson Barker ♦ 336-644-1060 ♦ hudsonbarker@att.net 

Secretary/History: George Bageant ♦ 336-267-0293 ♦ gbageant@hotmail.com  

Equipment: Scott Bogue ♦ 336-707-9183 ♦ scott.aomci@gmail.com  

Membership: Joleen Rasmussen ♦ 919-440-2802 ♦ joleenrasmussen@embarqmail.com 

Social: Steve Morris ♦ 336-601-1428 ♦ samorris@triad.rr.com and Wanda Williams ♦ 518-339-0431 

♦ wandawka@gmail.com 

Webmaster: Steve Raper ♦ 336-500-7309 ♦ sraper4051@outlook.com  

Mayor’s Cup/Nominating/Past Commodore: Alan Taylor ♦ 530-263-3009 ♦ alan@lakelevel.com 

Newsletter/Publicity/Social Sailing: Trish McDermott ♦ 336-707-2846 ♦ 88hawkgt650@gmail.com 

Social Media / Publicity: JC Aller ♦ 336-580-0528 ♦ aller.jc@gmail.com  

Note: Board meetings are open to all members. They are held the first Thursday of each month at 5:45. 

Greensboro Christian Church, 3232 Yanceyville St., Greensboro, NC. Share your thoughts and ideas! 



Classified Ads 

Buy – Sell –  Want to Buy 
Boats-Equipment-Accessories — Ads run for 3 months if not renewed. 

newsletter@laketownsendyachtclub.com  
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Tanzer for Sale 
For sale: Tanzer 16. This is a good boat with a good racing record. Sails are in decent shape. Two spin-
nakers. New Sailor's Tailor cover. Solid trailer. Selling because I need more room for family and guests 
to cruise the lake. A good buy at $2,000. Call JC Aller at (336)580-0528 or email at aller.jc@gmail.com.  
 

11/16 

Flying Scot for Sale 
  
Hull/Sail #1939 the Gray “Battleship” (Douglass built 1971) has been in the club for 
years – needs a new owner.  Perfect for new sailor.  Includes spinnaker, two jibs, 
three mains. Ready for racing or cruising. Tilt trailer. Can be viewed at the lake (dry 
slip #37). 
David Duff 

C 336 908 9754           11/16 

FOR SALE:  Isotope 16’ Catamaran 

Boat and trailer in good shape.  Two full sets of sails: original "pin top” sails, and a set of NORTH 

square tops (like new).   Boat, trailer with new spare, 2 sets of sails, and sailbox, for $500 cash.  Good 

deal for anyone looking to get into sailing cheap.  Needs minor work on tiller, I have original aluminum 

“wishbone” tiller, but they are bent. Call Bob Bass at 336-669-3328. Please leave message if no answer.  


